
Good Neighbor Agreement Advisory Committee 

Meeting #5 * September 1, 2021 

6-8 PM on Zoom Webinar 

 
 
Attending: 
Members - Troy Drawz, Linda Laws, Julia Tai, Susanna Chung, Laurie Wick, Pete Ryan, Christopher 
Ross, Melissa DeVita, Jason Courter, Tom Miles, David Bowling, Linda Hall.  
Absent members Tzachi Litov and Klaas Nijhuis provided comments prior to the meeting. Absent  
member Aseneth Polis was unable to provide comments.   
 
Technical Team - Captain Dave Sanabria, Toni Esparza, Toni Pratt, Captain Troy Donlin, Pat 
Hughes, and Yi Zhao.  Liz Stead recused herself as she is the recipient of the GNA.  
 
Notes Submitted by Facilitator Patricia Hughes, Trillium Leadership Consulting 
 
The purpose of this 2-hr online meeting is for GNAAC members to review and discuss the draft 
Final Report and Recommendations for CFH, and to strive to achieve consensus  
 
Meeting Outcomes:  

1. Review and gain consensus by Section of the Final Report and Recommendations 

2. Knowledge of next steps in the Conditional Use Permit 

3. Cancellation of GNAAC meeting #6 (September 29) and Closure for the GNAAC process  

 

Summary Notes 
 
1. Members were welcomed back from the summer and re-oriented to the process 
 
2. Facilitator Patricia Hughes reviewed the Community Agreements and the process of 
consensus to be used tonight 
 
3. Facilitator Patricia Hughes led a discussion of the Draft GNA, which included the following 
steps. The GNA was discussed by section.    

1. Discuss comments emailed by GNAAC members 

2. Solicit additional comments by GNAAC members tonight 

3. Response by CFH 

4. After each section was discussed, the facilitator suggested edits and took a test of consensus, 
with the following results:  
 

Section 1 – Overview and Membership     100% consensus 
Section 2 – GNAAC Timeline      100% consensus 
Section 3 – CFH Site Overview      100% consensus 
Section 4 – Recommendations      100% consensus 



Section 5 – Other Recommendations and Member Experience 100% consensus 
 
5. Toni Pratt reviewed the next steps in the Conditional Use Process. All GNAAC members are 
welcome to attend the Public Hearing which is anticipated to occur in October or early 
November.  

 
 
6. Pat Hughes will make the agreed-upon edits to the GNA and will submit to Land Use Director 
Liz Stead.   It was determined that the final meeting reserved for September 29 is not needed 
and will be cancelled.  
 
7. Facilitator Patricia Hughes led the group in a closing exercise, which prompted these 
comments from members:  
 

• Thanks to Pat, Liz, and Toni for being responsive, to Pat for facilitation, Dave & Troy we 

love our police and fire personnel. 

• Confidence that we can have THE BEST SHELTER in the country. I feel very hopeful and 

happy for how we’ve come together. It’s meaningful; we want to serve the men and the 

community. 

• Thank you for the opportunity to participate and be part of this process. 

• Impressed with our compassion and passion, masterfully led by Patricia. 

• Hold us (police) accountable to our promises to make this successful. 

• Appreciation for everyone coming together and giving of your time, and for the 

community.  Those early investments made a difference.  

• Thank you, Patricia, for facilitating this process.  

 
 

 
 



 
 


